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October 8, 2020 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL: wkissel@titanamerica.com 
 
William Kissel, Sr. Env. Mgr.  
Titan Florida LLC  
11000 NW 121st Way  
Miami, FL 33178 
 
 
Re: 2020 cost estimate dated September 23, 2020 for the Titan Florida LLC – Pennsuco Complex facility located 

at, near, or in the vicinity of 11000 NW 121st  Way, Medley, Miami-Dade County, Florida; FDEP Permit No. 
0314354-002-WT / FDEP WACS No. 100946; DERM No. SW-1289. 

 
Dear Mr. Kissel: 

 
The Environmental Permitting Section (EPS) of the Department of Regulatory and Economic Resources - Division of 
Environmental Resources Management (DERM), under delegation by the Florida Department of Environmental 
Protection (FDEP), is in receipt of the referenced cost estimate on September 30, 2020. DERM has completed the 
review of said estimate and hereby approves it in the amount of $ 38,137.50. 
 
In accordance with the provisions of Rule 62-711.500(3)(a), Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.), you are required to 
provide the FDEP with proof of financial assurance issued in favor of the State of Florida in the amount of 
$ 38,137.50.  All required documentation shall be submitted to FDEP within sixty (60) days of this letter.  Failure to 
meet this deadline may result in the referral of this case for enforcement action by DERM. 
 
Please contact the FDEP Solid Waste Financial Coordinator in Tallahassee at (850) 245-8732 concerning compliance 
with financial assurance requirements. All financial assurance documents shall be sent to the address below for 
review and processing. 
 

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
Solid Waste Financial Coordinator 
2600 Blair Stone Road MS 4548 
Tallahassee, FL  32399-2400 

 
For additional information pertaining to the preparation and submittal of applicable financial assurance documents, 
please visit https://floridadep.gov/waste/permitting-compliance-assistance/content/solid-waste-financial-assurance or 
contact Mr. Tor Bejnar of the FDEP Solid Waste Financial Assurance section at (850) 245-8743 or via email at 
Tor.Bejnar@FloridaDEP.gov. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Bruce Coward or Johnny Vega of the EPS at (305) 
372-6600 or via email respectively at (Bruce.Coward@miamidade.gov) and (Johnny.Vega@miamidade.gov). 
    
Sincerely, 
 
  
  
 
Johnny Vega, P.E., Manager 
Environmental Permitting Section 
Pollution Regulation Division 
 
ec: Danielle Jimenez, Patti Emad, Bruce Coward, P.E., Johnny Vega, P.E., Eric Miller – DERM 
 SW Financial Coordinator – FDEP (via e-mail: Solid.Waste.Financial.Coordinator@FloridaDEP.gov) 
 Tor Bejnar – FDEP (via email: Tor.Bejnar@FloridaDEP.gov) 
 Maxwell R. Lee, Ph.D., P.E. – Koogler and Associates, Inc. (via email: mlee@kooglerassociates.com) 
 Tammy L. Garcia – Koogler and Associates, Inc. (via email: tgarcia@kooglerassociates.com) 
 Camren Richter – Titan Florida LLC (via email: crichter@titanamerica.com) 
 DERM No. SW-1289 / Oculus (WACS No. 100946) 
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